
A Factory visit to Penfabric Mill 4 by JPK, Malaysia (Malaysia Human 
Resources Skill Development Centre) on 23rd April 2018 which was 
attended by delegates from MTMA, MKMA and MATEC. The Deputy 
Director of JPK, Tuan Hai Suimi expressed his thanks and appreciation to 
our MD, Mr HS Teh for allowing them to visit the factory and vowed to 
provide the relevant skill training programs to support the textile industry 
and he has impressed with the advance use of IT tools ie RFID, loT, digital 
management, etc in the management of the factory. 
 

 
 



 
 

 
 



 
 

 
 



 
 

 
 



 
 
 


